
 
 

Newsletter for March, 2005 - Volume 46, No 5 

Notes from the President: 

The Annual Club Dinner and meeting was held on Saturday February 19th at the Quantico Officers Club 
with more than 40 in attendance.  Our guest speaker was Retired Major Jim Land, Executive Secretary 
of the NRA, who spoke on his vast experience and knowledge from his distinguished career in the US 
Marine Corp.  Major Land was very instrumental in developing the Marine Corp Scout Sniper program 
during the Vietnam era and establishing the Scout/Sniper School at Quantico.  Mr. Land brought some 
rare exhibits to show and talk about.  It was very impressive.  I would like to thank our dinner chairman, 
Fred Kolbrener for all the hard work he put into making this an outstanding event two years in a row.   
The EC is currently looking for a volunteer to coordinate and begin to make arrangements for next 
year’s annual club dinner.  Please contact an EC member if you are interested. 

I ask the membership to review the proposed 2005-2006 annual budget contained in this issue.  The 
membership will vote on it at the April club meeting. 

Work is still continuing to breakup the beaver dams and reduce the damage from flooding caused by the 
beaver population on the lower ranges at the facility. 

The membership has officially adopted a new club logo in Silver/Blue color version and a Black & 
White version, which is described further in the club logo committee report.  The EC is moving forward 
to acquire and erect 2 large signs along the road frontage using the newly adopted Silver/Blue color 
version of the club logo.  

There is much maintenance work to be done on the ranges and facility, so I encourage all members to 
participate, as they are able, in these efforts. Once construction begins, we will be looking for members 
to come out and help with completing the new tractor garage as quickly as possible. 

As always, I would like to stress the importance of safety by all members and their guests while on the 
facility property. 

John LoBuglio 
President 

NORTHERN VIRGINIA
GUN CLUB

Affiliated with the National Rifle Association of America



Club Logo Committee: 

The membership voted to adopt the new Club Logo in both a color version as Silver/Blue and a Black & 
White version, as listed below, by a motion at the Annual Club Dinner meeting in February.  
Unfortunately, only the electronic newsletter will show the color version which is listed below, while 
only the Black & White version is contained on the printed edition below.  The membership has 
provided an overwhelming positive response and we are moving forward to acquire road frontage signs 
and promotional items for the membership.  Thank you all for your patience, it has taken much longer 
than was first anticipated. 

The logos are shown below.  (For those who get the paper copy both are in B & W, but the right image 
is the Silver/Blue version.) 

 

John LoBuglio 
Logo Design Chairman 

February Benchrest Match: 

The February match for the .22 RF shooters was the best so far.  A total of 10 shooters were there and a 
lot good scores were posted.  Weather was a little brisk but not all that uncomfortable.  Winds were 
down which always helps.  Hope to see everyone in March.  (editor’s note: see the results at the end of 
the newsletter!) 

Perry Fridley 
Benchrest chairman 

 



Shotgun Notes: 

We are just beginning our 2005 competition season.  We had a really good NSSA Skeet Match with 18 
shooters on February 26 and 27. 13 registered their scores and five more joined in on the fun.  Clear and 
cold, but nice shooting and great looking targets (see pic below).  Club members Jason Falbe and Jon 
Yagla kept the outsiders honest with some really good performances.  The winner was Cyrus Hutchings, 
who posted a 96 in doubles from all stations and a fine 98 in the 20 ga. event. Yagla and Dave Howard 
finished with 94's, and shot off for second place, with Yagla winning it in the first set.  The 28 ga. event 
was deadlocked with 95's by our own Jason Falbe and Vern Lucas. Falbe fizzled and Lucas won all the 
marbles.  Nobody even came close to Yagla's 95 with the .410, which probably would have won a pretty 
big match aqnywhere on the East Coasrt under the prevailing conditions.  Everyone enjoyed Bob and 
Pricilla King's New Orleans Jambalya.   

Best thanks to Bob King and Tim Yagla for two long days of referee duty.  Poor Bob couldn't swing his 
new gun due to a back spasm, and Tim just loves a good shoot, pulling triggers or keeping things 
running smoothly.  We have ATA and NSSA matches coming up every few weeks from now on through 
the summer.  Come on out and practice and enter the matches, too! 

John Yagla, 
Shotgun Chairman 
 

 

 



Officers and Committee Chairmen: 

NVGC President  John LoBuglio  John.LoBuglio@navy.mil  540-644-9999 
NVGC VP  Tim Neel                  tneel1999@netzero.net                 540-775-5203 
NVGC Executive Officer Joe Primerano  joesprim@yahoo.com  540-775-2308 
NVGC Treasurer  Darryl Breitenstein  Darryl.Breitenstein@ieee.org  540-775-0210 
NVGC Corresponding Sec’y Joseph Comfort                      superposed@aol.com  540-840-3687 
NVGC Membership Sec’y     
NVGC Chief RSO  Bob King                  The_Kings@netscape.com  540-775-5651 
Archery Chairman  John LoBuglio  John.LoBuglio@navy.mil  540-644-9999 
Benchrest Chairman Perry Fridley  pfridley@hotmail.com  540-775-4472 
Cowboy Action Shooting Slip Hammer Spiv  spivak@worldskyline.com  540-775-4561 
HiPower Chairman  Glenn Reisinger  mousegunner@verizon.net  301-884-8410 
Hunting Chairman  John Klochak  johnnyklo@hotmail.com  540-891-1070 
Pistol Chairman  Tim Spivak  tspivak@nswc.navy.mil  540-775-4561 
Shotgun Chairman  Jon Yagla  Yaglajj@nswc.navy.mil  540-775-7029 
Newsletter Editor  Dave Brown  Brown@speakeasy.org  703-533-8052 
Club Supply Officer Ed Budzynski  Ed-Budzynski@msn.com    
Club Promotional Items Mary Ann Patterson maryannpatterson@msn.com  703-768-6689 
NVSF President  Tom Ciarula  THOMAS.A.CIARULA@saic.com 703-250-0947 
NVSF VP / Club FFL Jerry Gibson  Greystone@worldskyline.com 540-775-5433 
NVSF Secretary  Jim Riedinger  rifleshtr@cox.net   703-830-3705 
NVSF Treasurer  Gene Hodgson  ehodgso@verizon.com  540-663-3816 
King George Sheriff Clarence 'Moose' Dobson      540-775-2049 
Email List: NVGC-subscribe@yahoogroups.com Web Page: www.nvgc.org 
 
As you may be aware our membership secretary is leaving the area.  Before he leaves, he is trying to sell 
some of his “extra” possessions.  Here is a list he wanted to offer: 

2003 17.5ft Tracker Marine Pro Crappie fishing boat w/ 40HP Mercury with Power Trim/tilt, Stainless 
Prop, Lorance GPS/Fish Finder, Eagle bow mounted Fish finder, Galvanized trailer with folding tongue, 
Spare tire w/ Galvanized rim, On-Board Battery Charger.  Less than 50 hours on the engine.  A steal at 
$7995. 

15 Ft. Ladder Stand by Summit two years old  $50.  

New Never Used Summit Climbing  Tree Stand  rated to 325 lbs. paid $225  asking $100 

MTD Lawn Tractor 18 HP engine with 46 in cutting deck, also have a snow blade, tire chains, 
combination airator/fertilizer, and dethatching unit. Just put new tires on it and new battery. All for 
$800. 

Technics SA-GX490 AV Contorl and Stero Receiver Dolby 5.0 Pro Logic surround sound and 
speakers.  $125. 

Homlite LR4400 4400Watt generator for those times when you wish the lights would stay on. Has about 
10 hours of use on the unit. paid $750 new last year. Will take $500. 

72x30 pecan vaneered computer table with locking wheels good condition $50. 

Sorry but no guns for sale.  I promised the boys I would keep them to pass on as cheap as they may be.  

If you interested drop email me at arelgp@yahoo.com or call me @ 540-775-9998 

Jerry Arel 
 



NVGC 2005 Calendar 
 

Date Time Event 
11-13 March Friday PM to Sun Boy Scout Shooting Camp (Bill Howard) 
19 March 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
26 March 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
27 March 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
8-10 April Friday PM to Sun Boy Scout Troop 8 (Jim Morgan) 
16 April 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
23 April 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
24 April 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
21 May 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
22 May 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
27-30 May Friday PM to Mon 1pm Boy Scout Troop 875 (Jim Morgan) 
11-12 June All Weekend Boy Scout Troup 77 (Joe Primerano) TBD 
18 June 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
25 June 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
26 June 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
16 July 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
23 July 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
24 July 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
20 August 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
27 August 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
28 August 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
17 September 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
17 September After NVGC meeting NVSF Annual Stockholders Meeting 
24 September All day NVGC OPEN HOUSE  (Nat’l Hunting & Fishing Day) 
24 September 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) *TBD* 
25 September 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
2 October 12:00- 4:00 pm Black Powder Qualification - Caledon 
15 October 9:00am / 12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting  
22 October 8:30am – 12:00 noon Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
23 October 9:00am – 4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
19 November TBD Club meeting (TBD) 
27 November 10:00am-4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
17 December TBD Club meeting (TBD) 
Notes: 

1) All events are held at the Club unless specifically stated otherwise. 

 
Membership Report: 

There is one prospective member: 

Dale Otterbacher from Montross VA  Sponsored by Robert Pickut 

If anyone has any issues with any prospective member, please contact a Club officer with your concerns. 

 
 
 
 



Feb 2005 Benchrest Results (2/26/2005) 
 
 sporter rifle    10 1/2lb Rifle    13 1/2lb Rifle  
1 Perry Fridley 237-8  1 Perry Fridley 245-10  1 Perry Fridley 244-11 
2 Dan Tarpley 226-6  2 Andy Amber (G) 242-10  2 Andy Amber (G) 244-9 
3 Tony Gimmellie 218-4  3 Jason McCoy (G) 240-7  3 Kevin Drake  (G) 241-10 
4 Dale Hundley 200-4  4 Kevin Drake  (G) 235-5  4 Jason McCoy (G) 239-9 
5 Andy Amber (G) 187-3  5 Dan Tarpley 228-8  5 Tony Gimmellie 223-3 

6 Kevin Drake  (G) 
231-4  
dq  6 Rich McCoy (G) 226-8  6 Jim Westendorf 206-1 

7 Jim Westendorf 
192-2  
dq  7 Tony Gimmellie 216-2  7 Seth Rinaldi 203-2 

    8 Jim Westendorf 210-2  8 Dale Hundley 196-4 
    9 Dale Hundley 206-1     
           
 2 gun aggregate    3 gun aggregate      
1 Perry Fridley 489-21  1 Perry Fridley 726-29     
2 Andy Amber (G) 486-19  2 Andy Amber (G) 673-22     
3 Jason McCoy (G) 479-16  3 Tony Gimmellie 657-9     
4 Kevin Drake  (G) 476-15  4 Dale Hundley 602-9     
5 Tony Gimmellie 439-5         
6 Jim Westendorf 416-3         
7 Dale Hundley 402-5         
           
 High Scores for 2005    All Time Best Scores     
 as of Feb. 26     for NVGC      
 Sporter Rifle    Sporter      

     Perry Fridley 237-8   
   John 
Frankenburger 239-9     

 10 1/2lb Rifle    10 1/2      
     Perry Fridley 245-10      Perry Fridley 245-10     
 13 1/2lb Rifle    13 1/2      
     Perry Fridley 244-11      Perry Fridley 247-11     
 2 gun aggregate    2 gun agg      
     Perry Fridley 489-21      Perry Fridley 489-21     
 3 gun aggregate     3 gun agg      
     Perry Fridley 726-29      Perry Fridley 726-29     
           
 Individual best scores          
 for 2005          
 sporter rifle    10 1/2 lb. Rifle    13 1/2lb Rifle  
1 Perry Fridley 237-8  1 Perry Fridley 245-10  1 Perry Fridley 244-11 
2 Dan Tarpley 226-6  2 Tony Gimmellie 220-1x  2 Andy Amber (G) 244-9 
3 Kevin Drake 222-3  3 Kevin Drake  (G) 235-5  3 Kevin Drake  (G) 241-10 
4 Tony Gimmellie 218-4  4 Dale Hundley 207-3x  4 Jason McCoy (G) 239-9 
5 Dale Hundley 208-1  5 Seth Rinaldi 191-0x  5 Tony Gimmellie 223-3 
6 Andy Amber (G) 187-3  6 Jim Westendorf 210-2  6 Jim Westendorf 206-1 
7 Jim Westendorf 182-1  7 Andy Amber (G) 242-10  7 Seth Rinaldi 203-2 
8 Seth Rinaldi 135-2  8 Dan Tarpley 228-8  8 Dale Hundley 196-4 
    9 Jason McCoy (G) 240-7     
    10 Rich McCoy (G) 226-8     



Income: budgeted FY 04-05 end of FY 04-05 FY 05-06 
Dues:60 $17,340.00  $18,840.00  $18,900.00  
Dues:10 $200.00  $130.00  $130.00  
Dues:45 $225.00  $405.00  $360.00  
Dues mistake $0.00  $70.00  $0.00  
Dues:30 $150.00  $60.00  $240.00  
Dues:15 $75.00  $75.00  $120.00  
Initiation Fees: $2,000.00  $2,100.00  $2,500.00  
Miscellaneous**  $178.00   
shotgun  $8,555.00  $8,555.00  
pistol $100.00  $0.00   
benchrest $100.00  $0.00   
Hipower $300.00  $0.00   
John Garand  $90.00   
Club Logo Items $1,000.00  $0.00  $500.00  
Annual Dinner $0.00  $1,100.00   

Total $21,490.00  $31,603.00  $31,305.00  
    

Expenditures FY 04-05 Budget Amount for 04-05 FY 05-06 
Lease to NVSF $6,300.00  $5,878.57  $6,100.00  
Insurance $3,875.00  $3,559.92  $3,875.00  
Newsletter $1,800.00  $1,600.00  $1,800.00  
Membership Mailing $400.00  $400.00  $440.00  
Open House $500.00  $500.00  $400.00  
Picnic $250.00  $200.00  $250.00  
Utilities $275.00  $260.00  $300.00  
Bank Charges $0.00  $0.00  $50.00  
Tractor Fuel & Parts $250.00  $250.00  $350.00  
Operating Costs/Club website $150.00  $150.00  $300.00  
work party food $850.00  $650.00  $685.00  
Annual Dinner $500.00  $1,600.00  $500.00  
E.C. Miscellaneous $300.00  $300.00  $500.00  
Club Affiliations $50.00  $50.00  $50.00  
Contributions $500.00  $500.00  $500.00  
Wildlife Program $500.00  $500.00  $500.00  
Club Logo Items $1,000.00  $1,000.00  $0.00  
junior shooting program   $250.00  
all maintenance  $0.00  $2,400.00  
portable toilets $0.00  $1,450.00  $1,950.00  
Archery Program $150.00  $150.00  $150.00  
Pres. Discretionary $990.00  $900.00  $500.00  
Shotgun  $8,555.00  $8,555.00  
Pistol Program $500.00  $499.82  $500.00  
Hipower Program $100.00  $144.59  $100.00  
Benchrest Program $250.00  $40.89  $100.00  
hunting (signs and paint)  $0.00  $200.00  
general maintenance $250.00  $250.00  $0.00  
Range Maintenance $1,500.00  $1,500.00  $0.00  
Road Maintenance $250.00  $258.30  $0.00  

Total $21,490.00  $22,592.09  $31,305.00  
 



XO’s Page: 
 
Special Announcement: 
A firearm was found at the club the day after Christmas. If it is yours call Jackie Huffstickler (540) 408-
2151 with a description to redeem it. 
 
Items for the 19 March work day: 
 
Shotgun: 
 
Start on safety barrier extending from the middle skeet house. Jon will have the posts there. We have 
one posthole digger if some one can bring another it would go faster. 
 
We need a new target door frame on skeet house no. 1. Jon will have materials. Bring hammers.  
 
Chain saw work to clear brush forward of shotgun ranges. 
 
CAS: 
 
Tim, I want to go over the range with you I don’t understand your requests. 
 
Camping: 
 
We need to clear some saplings from the new camping area. So we will need one or two chainsaws for 
this as well. 
 
Rifle range: 
 
If we don’t get to it before we need to break up the beaver dam again. 
 
Hunting: 
 
Pistol Range: 
 
The step has a broken tread.  It needs to be replaced. 
 
If time permits we can mow one or two of the proposed new feed plots. 
 



Joe Primerano 
 
 
 
 
 


